GARDEN COTTAGE NURSERY

COMPLAINTS POLICY AND PROCEDURES

	Garden Cottage Nursery aims to provide a high quality of education and care of all children.  We offer a warm and caring environment within which all children can learn and develop through their play.



We recognise that occasionally there may be concerns by parents about the Nursery, behaviour or some aspect of the Nursery and we hope that through the good relationship that we have with parents/carers, any concerns will be expressed, discussed and a solution agreed.  However, the following procedures will apply:

Making concerns known

· A parent/carer who has any concerns about any aspect of the Nursery’s provision should first talk with the supervisor of the Nursery. The complaint will be investigated, and the results of this investigation will be given to the parent within 28 days.
· If this does not result in a satisfactory outcome, or the problem recurs, the parent/carer should put the concerns or complaint in writing and request a meeting with Jane Denman.  The parent/carer should also have a representative present if required and a written record of the discussion should be made and signed by both parties.
Most complaints should be resolved informally at this stage.
· If the matter or concern is not resolved to the parent’s/carer’s satisfaction, they should again contact Jane.

The role of the registering authority i.e., Ofsted

It may be necessary to involve Ofsted, with whom the Nursery works closely. Ofsted would be involved if a child appeared to be at risk or where registration requirements and the Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation Stage were not being met.  In such an instance a full investigation would be made followed by appropriate action.

Ofsted:  0845 601 4772
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